



8 June 2015

The Board Chairperson and Principal Chisnallwood Intermediate School 90 Breezes Road Avondale Christchurch 8061



Dear Cushla and Richard

Thank you for your response concerning the review of your school's enrolment scheme.

I have carefully considered the Board's assessment that your enrolment scheme should be removed, however I have decided that the scheme should remain in place because of the volatility of the schooling network in your area in the short to medium term. Further, the Minister's decision that Chisnallwood Intermediate's place and viability within the new schooling network is subject to further review by 2020 makes it inappropriate to make changes to the current enrolment scheme until that review has been completed.

Boards are required to review the enrolment scheme annually. Under section 11PA(2) of the Education Act 1989 Boards may be exempt from this requirement for up to three years. I have decided that the next review will be made in 2018. The Ministry of Education will remind the Board in early 2018 when this review is due.

The Ministry of Education will continue to monitor school rolls each year. As enrolment patterns change across the Canterbury area it may be necessary to reassess your enrolment scheme before 2018. If this is necessary the Ministry will advise the Board.

Yours sincerely

Jill Forgie

Education Manager, Canterbury